



August, 14 2020

Inaugural Robinson River Local Authority Meeting

On Thursday 6 August 2020 at 10:00am, the Robinson River Local Authority held its first meeting. Local authorities give people in regional and remote areas of the Northern Territory (NT) a strong voice in local government. At the Council's July Ordinary meeting, 10 Community Members were appointed to sit on the Local Authority and to represent the voices of Robinson River. The inaugural meeting came after a 12 month process, working with the Northern Territory Government, the Mungoorbada Aboriginal Corporation and consulting with the Robinson River community.

Mayor Judy MacFarlane attended and welcomed the new community members. She passed on her congratulations to the new members of the Robinson River Local Authority. Councillor Marlene Karkadoo, of the South West Gulf Ward said "It was a pleasure attending the meeting at Robinson River and most importantly meeting with the very first Local Authority members, whom will be the voice in their community. Robinson River can work with the Roper Gulf Regional Council to get more things done for their community!"

Roper Gulf Regional Council is excited to include Robinson River to its existing 11 communities that hold Local Authority Meetings and provide a voice to Council for their communities, enabling Council to encourage more local decision making in government. For information on the next Robinson River Local Authority meeting and other Roper Gulf Regional Council Local Authority meetings, please check out our meeting calendar available online through the Roper Gulf Regional Council website, just click on the "Meetings" tab.



Pictured Above: Top (from left to right) Timothy Simon, Phillip Luck, Larry Hoosan, Faron Jackson, Mayor Judy MacFarlane, Councillor Marlene Karkadoo, Bottom (from left to right): Amanda Haigh, Curtis Shadforth, Freddy Jackson, Shandel Dick, Margaret Shadforth Susan George, Melissa Noble

For further information, please contact Roper Gulf Regional Council Telephone: (08) 8972 9000 | Email: <u>info@ropergulf.nt.gov.au</u> | Website: <u>www.ropergulf.nt.gov.au</u>